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A Message from the Headteacher


On behalf of all the staff at Hardgate School, I would like to take this opportunity to wish you all a very happy new year. I do hope you all had a good Christmas holiday and no-one was too badly affected by the stormy weather which we all had to endure.
I am delighted to welcome Mr Mrs Davison and Jack, Libby and Ella to Hardgate School this term. 
I am sure this year will hold some challenges as well as many exciting opportunities for us all as we begin our permanent partnership with Springholm School and Lochrutton School. However by continuing to work together in partnership as a strong team of pupils, parents and staff, I am confident we will continue to build on the good work which is already taking place in all of the schools for the benefit of all our children. 

Being the Partner Headteacher of three schools obviously means that my time will be split amongst the three schools. However please be assured that I am always at the end of the phone if I am needed urgently by any school or indeed parent. For ease of communication, I have detailed each of the school telephone numbers below for your convenience.

Hardgate                  01556 660221

Lochrutton                01387 730248 

Springholm               01556 650326

From Mrs Ramage
Staffing Update

· Principal Teacher

We are delighted to inform you that following interviews yesterday, Mrs Martin was successfully appointed to the permanent position of Principal Teacher at Hardgate School. Our congratulations go to Mrs Martin on her appointment.
Mrs Martin will continue to be fully class committed as at present, but will now also have responsibility for the school when I am not present.

Both Mrs Martin and myself are looking forward to working together in our new roles and developing links with our partner schools. 

· P4/5 Class Teachers

Following interview Miss Macrae has been successfully appointed to cover a maternity leave at Springholm School. This appointment will start on Monday 13th January and will be in place until the end of the summer term. We all thank Miss MacRae for her hard work during her time at Hardgate.  

However we are pleased to welcome Mrs Russell back to school next week following her recent back surgery. Mrs Russell will return to work on a phased return over a period of 4 weeks starting on Monday 13th January.

To ensure continuity in learning and teaching for the children, we are delighted that Miss Beattie will continue to share responsibility for P4/5 with Mrs Russell until the Easter holidays. Staffing will be reviewed at this point.
Maths Development Evening

We would like to remind all parents of our maths development evening which is taking place on Monday 13th January 2014 at 6.30pm in the school. 

We see this as an opportunity for parents from all of our partnership schools to come together and parents from both Springholm and Lochrutton will be most welcome to attend this event.

P4/7 Multi-Sports Club

If your child is in Primary 4 to 7 please find enclosed a flyer giving details of this four week after school club. Please note that there will be a charge of £1 per session and we would be grateful if payment could be sent to school in full in a sealed envelope clearly marked “P4-7 Multi Sports” along with the completed form to allow your child to attend.  

Please note that for health and safety reasons, numbers for this club are limited and places will be allocated on a “first come first served basis.”
Badminton Club

If your child is in Primary 5, 6 or 7, please find enclosed a flyer about this new club which is starting next week in Castle Douglas High School Games Hall. 

Swimming

Swimming lessons for non swimmers begin in February.   The children will be going on Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday afternoons from 1.30pm – 2.30pm.  The sessions begin on Tuesday 4th February and finish on Thursday 27th February.  If your child has been assessed by the swimming pool staff to be in this group, please find enclosed consent letters for you to sign.   

We would be grateful if these could be fully completed and returned in letter bags on Monday 13th January.    Thank you.
Milk

Milk money is once again due.  Its is 85p per week and money should be brought on a Friday for the following week.  If you would like to pay for the rest of the term (until end Feb) it will cost £5.29 each.  Please make any cheques payable to ‘Combined Services’
Infant Enrolment

We would like to remind all families with pre-school children due to start school in August 2014 of the enrolment dates next week. 
Birth certificates and proof of address should be brought along to the school at the time of enrolment.

P6 Curling

Following the Curling Cool Programme at Dumfries in December several children were identified to have natural talent and have been invited back to the Ice Bowl for a free coaching session.  If your child has been chosen please find enclosed a separate letter from the Curling Development Officer.

Diary Dates
January      13     Maths Development Evening (6.30pm) 
                    14}    Enrolment Days for new P1’s

                    15}        (2pm – 3.30pm)

       22
   P4-P7 Multi Sports Club

                    27}    P7 “Movin on Up” Project
                    28}
                    28     Parent Council Meeting
                    29     P4-P7 Multi Sports Club
February      04    Swimming Lessons (non swimmers)
                     05    P4-P7 Multi Sports Club
                     12    Rotary Quiz (more information to follow)
                     12    P4-P7 Multi Sports Club
                     17    School Holiday
                     18}   Pupil Holiday / Inset Day

        19}   Pupil Holiday / Inset Day
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